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Greenshields, Rachel

.. From: : Hieftje, John
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 11:17 PM
Subject: Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To: Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski ,
Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten; Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie;
Wondrash, Lisa :

Subject: DC-3 added to packet link

Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 8:08 PM.



. Greenshields, Rachel

From: : Wendy Correll [weorrell@aapsef.org]

Sent: - Monday, November 15, 2010 10:49 PM

To: Agnes Readlng

Cc: 'Rick Reid'

Subject: Re: Strive at Work - minutes-October 20th meeting
Hi 'Agnes,

I'm hoping someone who attended will respond. I was unable to attend myself Mary, thank you for sending the
minutes.

As areminder, THERE IS NO STRIVE COMMITTEE MEETING THSI WEEK.

Wendy
On Nov 15,2010, at 9:15 AM, Agnes Reading wrote:

Will whoever went please write up an article for Harpoon? Any chance of
pictures???

----- Original Message-----

From: Rick Reid [mailto:Rick Reid (R
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:12 AM

To: spiceymary?
Cc: aasheldon§ ADahlm132 aglendo
annschriber FE } areading , browns@aaps.k12.mi.us;
carolyn} ; dfkererd dschairbaum(

goodman! ¥ 1.o1s1eany bdytull

“jtsepp  mark foster; paulglendon! } slater@aaps.k12.mi.us;
l.stenger; TDerezinski@) '

L ; inski@a2gov.org; weorrel
weorrell@aapsef.org; Wru&

Subject: Re: Fwd: Strive at Work - minutes-October 20th meeting

Thanks. I have a thank you card in today's mail to Lynn Yates at
Zingerman's. I look forward to hearing how this went from any of the Strive
committee members who may have been able to attend. It

sounded like a great agenda.

Rick Reid
Account Development Manager
hermanmiller.com
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HermanMiller

From: spiceymar
To:  rickreid <rick reidd | dschairbaum
| areading

} , browns@aaps.k12.mi.us,
aasheldon wrus jtsep
aglendon|] , ADahlm13 dfkeren

wecorrell@aapsef.org, ". Lstenger" <spiceym
mark foster <mark.foster TDerezinski@a2gov.org,
carolyn_ weorrell '

slater@aaps.k12.mi.us
Date: 11/15/2010 07:52 AM , _
Subject: Fwd: Strive at Work - minutes-October 20th meeting

Dear All,
Notes from October 20th Strive Committee Meeting

In attendance: Wendy Correll, David Keren, Andy Dahlman, Mary D'Alessandro.,
Lois Stenger, Anne Glendon, Chris Ekpiken (new member)

-STRIVE at work program- Rick Reid has arranged a tour at Zingerman's
BakeHouse- November 9th

-Anne Glendon noted this tour is appropriate because Zlngerman s tends to
hire non-traditional employees, with materials for employees training and
education.
-Rick Reid has also arranged a tour of City Hall for the Spring- offer
multiple job opportunities.
-It was suggested that rides may have be to be organized and coordinated
with Stone school and mentors for these visits.

-It was asked: If the students are interested in working- how do they start
or how do they follow up if given the opportunity?
-Are there work study programs available? ‘

-How can the Subway lunches have more of an impact on students? To have
students more engaged.

-brainstorm with Stone School on this, suggestions being: create a to-do

list for job preparation, how to present themselves, job skill interviews
(students respond well to role play),

transition from high school to college (note taking, responsibility)

-explore different career as well as opportunities in different fields from
what WCC has to offer, note the value of certificate programs, as opposed to

2




a degree

- When coordinating with WCC- be focused and goal specific- help students
define this, ‘ ‘
-Ask Stone school about steps with partners to see how to achieve their
goals a year from now. Both should know what the path is and what

~ requirements are needed, -
- -Budgeting skills should be a part of this- do they have an apartment, car,
live at home etc. . v v

-Coordinate with student a logical model based on individual- should have
short term, mid-term and long term goals,

-Model should address adaptability- stress to students to be adaptive to
everyday stresses, to use their inner strength to adapt, and what they
should do today to make that happen. :

It was suggested to bring the students together periodically - an informal
support group. It was asked how should this be facilitated?

In this group adaptability could be discussed. What type of skill sets and
how they translate over time? Look to the job that they may have today, help
them to see how their current work skills,

could be applied to future employment. ' :
Anne Glendon- noted that Corner Health Centre is a good resource for the
students and their families. It takes Medicare, helping mother, father and
children up to age 21. .

They are capable of providing whole body. whole body and mind care. An
excellent resource and good alternative to WCC and Stone School.
Opportunity to discuss benefits of Corner Health Center at Subway lunches.

Concerning scholarships:

After the first year, commitment to the mentee is left up to their

individual mentor.

After the first year, traditionally WCC will file the extension for funds.

They have to use the money or lose it.

12 of 14 students from last year have filed the extension. This shows that a

great amount of the money has been used.

Mentee- is awarded a Baker scholarship- from Washtenaw Community Foundation.

Baker allows to apply for additional funds beyond what is awarded (as long

as the recipient is a non-smoker) o '
-OR from Rotary scholarship through STRIVE- Rotary does not

offer additional funds beyond what is awarded.

November meeting will be STRIVE at WORK- Zingerman's BakeHouse tour.
No meeting on November 17th. '

January meeting- it was suggested that this be a session for training the
mentors. The mentors may make a request for a mentee after our Subway lunch
Andy Dahlamn tries to match the mentor with the mentee. Currently 36
applicants that are eligibly enrolled at Stone School. It is the choice of

Stone School.

‘The mentee must meet the criteria of drug free, alcohol free, attend class,
academically acceptable.



NEXT MEETING: DECEMBER 15, 2010

Thereafter: -

January 19,2011
February 16, 2011
March 16, 2011

‘April 20 2011

May 18, 2011

May 25, 2011 (Banquet)
June 15, 2011

----- Original Message -----
From: "Wendy Correll" <wcorrell@aapsef.org>
To: "Rick Reid" <rick reid

"Dan Schairbaum"
'Amy Goodman" <goodman

, "Agnes Reading'
"lois jelneck" <JLoisje "Jody Tull"
. Glendon" <paulglendon , "Ingrid

"Sheila Brown" ’
' Andy Dahlmann" <ADahlm132 "Janet

"Anne Glendon" <aglendo "John
"Omari Rush" ‘

"David Keren" <dfkeren "Wendy Correll Work"
<wcorrell(@aapse .ori>‘ "Mari D'Alessandro" <spiceymar , "Lois

Stenger" <l.stenge "Mark Foster"
<mark.foster "Tony Derezinski"

<TDerezinski@a2gov.ore>_"Carolyn Shear" <carolyn->, "Wendy
Correll" <wcorrellH, "Daphne Slater" <slater@aaps.k12.mi.us>
Sent: Wednesday, November 3, 2010 8:48:01 PM

Subject: Strive at Work - Zingerman's Bake House on the 9th

Hello Strive Committee Members,

As a reminder, the Strive at Work event this fall will take place on
November 9th, 9:30 am at Zingerman's Bake House. It is likely to last until
11:30 am. Are there four mentors who would like to



attend?

I am holding two of the four spots for John Sepp and Lois, leaving two more
available. Please let me know if you are interested in attending.

Many thanks,

| Regards,

Wendy Correll

Executive Director

Ann Arbor Public Schools Educational Foundation
734-994-1969 '

AAPSEF is committed to helping all Ann Arbor Public Schools students achieve
their highest potential by providing community support for innovative and
excellent educational opportunities within the

Ann Arbor Public Schools.

dedde ek sk

www.SupportAnnArborSchools.org

Join our Facebook Fan Page

Regards,

Wendy Correll

Executive Director

Ann Arbor Public Schools Educational Foundation
734-994-1969

AAPSEF is committed to helping all Ann Arbor Public Schools students achieve their highest potential by providing community support for
innovative and excellent educational opportunities within the Ann Arbor Public Schools.

Fekdkddedkik

www. SupportAnnArborSchools.org

Join our Facebook Fan Page

MillionReasons

To support Ann Arbor Public Schools



‘Greens hields, Rachel | : S -

From: wayneslavi
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 10:45 PM
Subject: Reminder: Russian, Polish, Ukrainian Dumpling Workshop Tomorrow!

Russian, Polish, Ukrainian Dumpling Workshop!

Celebrate International Week by attending a Slavic dumpling workshop. Learn how to make Russian meat-
filled pelmeni, Polish cabbage pierogi, and Ukrainian potato and cheese-filled vareniki. Free (although a $2
donation would be appreciated). All supplies provided. Bring an appetite! We will be consuming our
creations! Tues, Nov. 16, 12-1:30 pm, Mano 470 (the French Room). '



Greenshields, Rachél

From: ' wbwc@googlegroups.com on behalf of Joel Batterman [ioelbattermal-
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 10:21 PM : '

To: . Washtenaw Bicycling and Walking Coalition

Subject: [WBWC] Re: Factors affecting bicyclist's injury rates

Re: Paul's comments, the Census and American Co'mmunitvaur'vey count only commutes to work (in
April), so they substantially under-count total bicycling for transportation.

Certainly, folks who bike need to know the rules of the road and observe safe biking practices.

That sadd, I continue to believe (with the study's authors) that safe infrastructure is the most
critical piece of the puzzle. As observed in the discussion, safety comes in numbers, and the way
to accomplish that is to make biking comfortable for everyone. : '

As long as we need to wear reflective clothing to be assured of our safety, bicycling will not be a
primary transportation mode for the majority of the population. For the time being, I'11l still wear
reflective clothing at night, but I look forward to a time when that's no longer needed.

Lights are another story; the amount of biking without lights in A2 is pretty distressing. City, U-
M may need to launch a campaign on the subject.

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "Washtenaw Bicycling and
Walking Coalition" group. '

To post to this group, send email to wbwc@googlegroups.com.

To unsubscribe from this group, send email to wbwc+unsubscribe@googlegroups. com.

For more options, visit this group at http://groups.google.com/group/wbwc?hl=en.




Greenshields, Rachel

From: wbwc@googlegroups.com on behalf of Kris Talle)—

Sent: " Monday, November 15, 2010 10:05 PM

To: , wbwc@googlegroups.com ,

Subject: Re: [WBWC] Re: Washtenaw County Road Commission - upcoming appointment watch

thanks, kristin, this is very helpful.

On
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11/15/10 9:10 PM, Kristin wrote: . _
You all have my ear! For those who are not sure of the process, the 3
Road Commissioners are all appointed by the 11 Commissioners on the
County Board of Commissioners. The applicants have already applied,
and an appointment will be made at our December 1st meeting of the
County Board. My recommendation to the group and anyone interested in
sharing concerns with the commissioners prior to our appointment is to
come to our meeting this Wednesday evening at 6:30pm and speak during
public comment. Our meetings are televised and usually watched by a
Road Commissioner or two. Sending us emails is also effective, we
just received one from Paul.

The direct email address that goes to all County Commissioners and
Administration is: 1l-boc@listserver.ewashtenaw.org

All of us have our phone numbers listed on www.ewashtenaw.org

I will be sure to carry your message, which I am committed to, of safe
roadways for all residents on foot, bike, car etc.

My voice can only be stronger with your participation during the open
meeting public speaking time. My email is judgek@ewashtenaw if you
have any questions. Hope to see you this Wednesday at 6:30pm. If you
come by, please be sure to introduce yourself to me prior to the
meeting. '

Kristin Judge

Washtenaw County Commissioner, District 7

734-646-2088 :

On Nov 13, 2:50 pm, Murph Mur‘phy— wrote:
In the next few months, watch for an appointment to the Washtenaw
County Road Commission board - this 3-member board makes decisions on
issues like road diets, whether or not to include sidewalks on a
road, etc., and so has a huge impact on non-motorized mobility and
safety (outside of the Cities of Ann Arbor, Ypsilanti, etc, which
maintain their own road systems). On a 3-member board, a single
appointment can make a big difference on policy, especially since the
appointments are for 6-year terms.

Commissioner David Rutledge recently won election to the Michigan
House of Representatives, meaning that he will vacate his seat on the
WCRC Board. The vacancy will be filled by the Washtenaw County Board
of Commissioners (BoC). Commissioner Rutledge was recently one of
the "yes" votes on the 2-1 approval of the the Ford Blvd road diet.
As the BoC gets ready to appoint a new Road Commissioner to replace
Rutledge, we need to make sure they're selecting someone who will
consider all road users. :

1



>> V
>> The Ann Arbor Chronicle reports that the BoC discussed the WCRC at

>> their meeting last week, and mentions Commissioners Prater and

>> Sizemore having concerns that the road diet was unwarranted, and

>> referencing the opposition petition by a nearby business. (Look to

>> the last third of the article.) :

>> :

>> http ://annarborchronicle. com/2010/11/10/county-board-split-on-police-...
>> :

>> Please consider taking a moment to contact your BoC member- (find them
>> here :http://www.ewashtenaw.org/government/boc) and asking them to

>> make sure their new Road Commission appointment will consider the

>> needs of all road users.

>> '

>> -Murph.

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "Washtenaw Bicycling and
Walking Coalition" group. -

To post to this group, send email to wbwc@googlegroups.com.

To unsubscribe from this group, send email to wbwc+unsubscribe@googlegroups. com.

For more options, visit this group at http://groups.google.com/group/wbwc?hl=en.




- Greens hields, Rachel

From: ~ Portside Moderator [moderator@PORTSIDE.ORG]
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 9:49 PM

To: PORTSIDE@LISTS.PORTSIDE.ORG

Subject: Portside Problems

Monday November 15, 2010
Dear portside subscribers,

Due to a technical malfunction, not all the Friday, Saturday and Sunday portside posts were
delivered to our subscribers. Some people got two or three posts instead of the usual five. Some
people got none. Then today all the pent-up portsides were released. We apologize for the
disruption, and hope the problem is solved.

There will be no Monday portside meSsages as there are so many valuable messages that were sent out
previously and received today.

Hopefully, you, the subscriber, have now received all the missing posts, if not, you can go to the
portside homepage, http://www.portside.org/ , or to the portside archives,
http://portside.org/archive :

WOuidn't you know it that this massive disruption would take place right after our tenth
anniversary congratulations! We believe the problem is solved.
Please stick with us. '

Sincerely,
The portside moderators

Portside aims to provide material of interest to people on the left that will help them to
interpret the world and to change it.

Submit via email: portside@portside.org

Submit via the Web: http://portside.org/submittous3

Frequently asked questions: http://portside.org/faq

Sub/Unsub: http://portside.org/subscribe-and-unsubscribe

Search Portside archives: http://portside.org/archive

Contribute to Portside: https://portside.org/donate




Greens hields, Rachel -

From: Helen Starmanq
Sent: ' ‘Monday, November 15, 2010 9:46 P -

To: David Marte!; Kristie Martin; apaterson
o Starman Family; Taylor, Christopher (Co

Marschall; allenr@aaps.k12.mi.us; bair i
melindacolquitt heila Carpenter, mdevene
Christy Perros

Subject: AAPSEF Board Meeting Remind‘er and I4E Committee Notes

, Omari Rush; Kathy Sgh‘\ple;

ndy Correll i cRobert
* beckue
 Jimh (g

Hi all ~
This is a reminder that we have a board méeting this Thursday, November 18 from 4:00 — 5:00 pm at Dykema.

One of the agenda items is a vote on an Initiatives for Excellence grant recommendation; the committee is
recommending that AAPSEF provide $108,400 in funding for the Elementary World Language program this year. As
you know from past reports the committee had many questions about this grant and the District has provided the
answers, see below: : :

1. More detailed description of funding provided by both AAPS and UM for program? The District provided a
detailed budget that showed expenses, including donated staff time, for UM and AAPS.

2. Whatis the District’s plan for rolling program up to 5th grade in 2011? The District is committed rolling this
program up to 5th grade in 2011, in a worst case scenario where there wasn’t funding to have the program in 3
grades, they would roll up to 4th and 5th grade so that students who had already started in the program would
not have an interruption in their language learning. .

3. Whatis the District’s plan for articulation to middle school so that students would have the opportunity for
continuous world language study? The District is committed to providing instructional alignment for world
language between elementary and middle schools. The current world language department chair is working in
cooperation with UM to make this happen in 2012.

4. s there an evaluation component? UM School of Education is responsible for the program evaluation
component and they will share their data with AAPSEF.

5. How many students are impacted? There are 110 3rd and 4th grade classrooms and the program impacts

2,472 students.

Based on these answers the 14E committee has decided to recommend the $108,400 in funding which will cover the
District's contribution to UM for the program as well as materials and supplies for the program. If approved, our '
funding letter will contain language that stipulates program must roll up to 5th grade next year, that AAPSEF will have
access to all program evaluation done by UM, and that the AAPSEF funding is to be used pay the District’s
partnership contribution and for materials/supplies.

If you have any questions please let me know. We will discuss this on Thursday before voting.

Thanks,
Helen -



Greenshields, Rachel

From: Cheryl Darnton [darntonc_ |
Monday, November 15, 2010 9:39 PM

. Sent:
To: Briere, Sabra
Subject: Thanks for trying
Dear Sabra,

It was thooughtful of you to try to move DS12 to an earlier spot in the meeting tonight. Thanks for trying. I am at home
watching while grading papers. :

Also, thanks for your interest and participation in our little work day at Bandemer. While you are inspired by your
fellow community members working to make a difference in our parks, I am inspired by your interest in the people on
the ground doing mundane things. I truly appreciate your support. You are a cheerleader. It is sad that the politics of
our time are usually oriented in the opposite direction: the citizens cheer on the politicians who are in the spotlight.
You are a refreshing example of democracy as an idealist would like to see it manifested.

Sincerely, Cheryl

Cheryl Darnton

darntonc

7th grade global studies teacher
Mill Creek Middle School
7305 Dexter Ann Arbor Road

Dexter, MI 48130
s



Greenshields, Rachel

From: pa’nchobush_on behalf of Jeff McCabe [jeﬁ—
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 9:32 PM

To: Hohnke, Carsten : :
Subject: . Fwd: killing composting

Hi Carsten,

What's up with this?

Jeff McCabe
Selma Cafe

---------- Forwarded message ---------- ’
From: Amanda Maria Edmonds <M
Date: Mon, Nov 15, 2010 at 12:28 PM Il

Subject: Fwd: killing compostin

, Jeff Tenza <jmtenz SR Hillary Bisnett

, Monica Patel <monica Erica Kempter <ericaj
cynthia edwards <comfre '

Hi-- Ray is an old friend and was the founder of the City of A2 Compost program-- and director of that operation for
many many years. He called me today very concerned about the way this proposal is moving forward and its
implications for composting in the city. His info and summary is below... Please spread the word and rebel touse about
this... Amanda

Begin forwarded message:

From: ray ayer <@_v_axer_4q

Date: Nove 10 12:12:34 PM GMT-05:00
To: amanda

Subject: killing compostin

Ann Arbor City Council has been presented with a plan to out source the hugely successful compost operations to a Bio
Solids (poop-sludge) operator from New York. It will give away the $5,000,000 operations to a private firm to operate
who will then CHARGE the city to drop off compostables there. This fee will have the affect of killing the fledgling
food waste composting program as well the whole concept composting. '

Any material composted saves 25-50% over the cost of land filling, therefore saving enormous amounts of money. It
completes the recycling loop locally by taking trash and turning it into a cash product-compost, rather than hauling it
huge distances to landfill it and create methane gas.

Please tell council to keep composting in house and expand it. Council is looking at approving a contract to BioSolids
operator WeCare, tonight, Nov 15, 2010

To speak to council call the clerk at 794-6140. It's easy just say Ann Arbor compost is great and keep it locally
managed, and expand it not reduce it.

to e-mail city council use this link. Anything you say is helpful and can sway them.

1



- E-Mail Mayor and Council

Cheers Ray, 734-_

Amanda Maria Edmonds

Executive Director, Growing Hope
aman
734} _

"We must be the change we wish to see in the world."
. "To forget to dig the earth and to tend the soil is to forget ourselves."
-Mahatma Gandhi :




Greens hields, Raéh'el |

From: - wbwe@googlegroups.com on behalf of Kristin - .
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 9:15 PM

To: Washtenaw Bicycling and Walking Coalition
Subject: [WBWC] Re: Washtenaw County Road Commission - upcoming appointment watch
Paul,

David Rutledge is a wonderful commissioner, and he is going to Lansing in January. The other two
Road Commissioners are Doug Fuller and Fred Veigel. I have found Commissioner Fuller to be very
involved and prepared. When I have residents call me with concerns, he is the first to respond
‘even if that means meeting me in a subdivision at 7am. Commissioner Wes Prater is the County Board
- Liaison to the Road Commission but is not a voting member of the Road Commission even though he
sits up at the table. He is very involved in the work of the Road Commission and is able to answer
any concerns you may have.

Not sure if you were just mixing up some of the names so I wanted to clarify. Kristin

Qn Nov 14, 5:22 pm, Paul Alman — wrote:
- > Interesting. Can we convince Bob K. to stand:

>

> At the recent Board meeting, the commissioner that seemed most prepared and professional was
David Rutledge. Neither Prater or Sizemore appeared to have done any preparation for this final

vote on the two "road diet" motions, and in fact I wondered if they had ever received any data
regarding these issues, as they seemed totally clueless. After listening to staff, seeing their
patience in tracking down the studies that obviously had been presented to the Board earlier in the
processs, I was impressed that they (staff) maintained a professional and patient attitude. They,
and Rutledge emphasized more than once that "data based” decisions were what should drive outcomes.
I have no idea what impact local resident concerns (unwoarrented given the data) have in the
Boards deliberations, but it was obvious that as in most politics, "the greasy wheel gets the
grease” even when facts seem to be clear and umambiguous.

>

> I was also taken by how influential non-Board members can be (those representing other County
agencies and township/village officials) in affecting the 3-commissioners actions.

> .

> Contacting the County Commissioners on this appointment is an '

> excellent course, particularly if you can emphasize the positive actions they have taken lately

that impact all road users, not just motor vehicle drivers. :

Paul

On Nov 13, 2010, at 2:50 PM, Murph Murphy wrote:
process '

In the next few months, watch for an appointment to the Washtenaw
County Road Commission board - this 3-member board makes decisions
on issues like road diets, whether or not to include sidewalks on a
road, etc., and so has a huge impact on non-motorized mobility and
safety (outside of the Cities of Ann Arbor, Ypsilanti, etc, which
maintain their own road systems).” On a 3-member board, a single
appointment can make a big difference on policy, especially since
the appointments are for 6-year terms.

VvV V VV V VVYV

v

Commissioner David Rutledge recently won election to the Michigan
> House of Representatives, meaning that he will vacate his seat on

1
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the WCRC Board. The vacancy will be filled by the Washtenaw County
Board of Commissioners (BoC). Commissioner Rutledge was recently
one. of the "yes" votes on the 2-1 approval of the the Ford Blvd road
diet. As the BoC gets ready to appoint a new Road Commissioner to
replace Rutledge, we need to make sure they're selecting someone who
will consider all road users.

V VvV V V Vv

The Ann Arbor Chronicle reports that the BoC discussed the WCRC at
their meeting last week, and mentions Commissioners Prater and
Sizemore having concerns that the road diet was unwarranted, and
referencing the opposition petition by a nearby business. (Look to
the last third of the article.)

VvV vV VvV Vv v

>http://annarborchronicle.com/2016/11/10/county-bbard-split—on-police-...

Please consider taking a moment to contact your BoC member (find
them

here:http://www.ewashtenaw.org/government/boc) and asking them to
make sure their new Road Commission appointment will consider the
needs of all road users.

VvV V V v v

> -Murph.

v

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "Washtenaw Bicycling

V‘V‘VVV'VVVV\WVVVVVVVVVVVVVVV

v

and Walking Coalition" group. :

> > To post to this group, send email to wbwc@googlegroups.com.

> > To unsubscribe from this group, send email to wbwc+unsubscribefgooglegroups.com.
> > For more options, visit this group athttp://groups.google.com/group/wbwc?hl=en.
5 ,

>_P Alman

>

> 734-

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "Washtenaw Bicycling and
Walking Coalition" group. . '
To post to this group, send email to wbwc@googlegroups . com.

To unsubscribe from this group, send email to wbwc+unsubscribe@googlegroups. com.

For more options, visit this group at http://groups.google.com/group/wbwc?hl=en.




Greenshields, Rachel

From: wbwé@go_oglegroups._com on behalf of Kristin—

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 9:10 PM ‘
To: Washtenaw Bicycling and Walking Coalition
Subject: [WBWC] Re: Washtenaw County Road Commission - upcoming appointment watch

‘You all have my ear! For those who are not sure of the process, the 3 Road Commissioners are all
appointed by the 11 Commissioners on the County Board of Commissioners. The applicants have
already applied, and an appointment will be made at our December 1st meeting of the County Board.
My recommendation to the group and anyone interested in sharing concerns with the commissioners
prior to our appointment is to come to our meeting this Wednesday evening at 6:3@pm and speak
during public comment. Our meetings are televised and usually watched by a Road Commissioner or
two. Sending us emails is also effective, we just received one from Paul.

The direct email address that goes to all County Commissioners and Administration is: 1-
boc@listserver.ewashtenaw.org : .

All of us have our phone numbers listed on www.ewashtenaw.org

I will be sure to carry your message, which I am committed to, of safe roadways for all residents
on foot, bike, car etc.

My voice can only be stronger with your participation during the open meeting public speaking time.
My email is judgek@ewashtenaw if you have any questions. Hope to see you this Wednesday at 6:3epm.
If you come by, please be sure to introduce yourself to me prior to the meeting.

Kristin Judge

Washtenaw County Commissioner, District 7

734-646-~2088 :

On Nov 13, 2:5@ pm, Murph Murphy — wrote:

In the next few months, watch for an appointment to the Washtenaw
County Road Commission board - this 3-member board makes decisions on
issues like road diets, whether or not to include sidewalks on a road,
etc., and so has a huge impact on non-motorized mobility and safety
(outside of the Cities of Ann Arbor, Ypsilanti, etc, which maintain
their own road systems). On a 3-member board, a single appointment
can make a big difference on policy, especially since the appointments
are for 6-year terms. '

Commissioner David Rutledge recently won election to the Michigan
House of Representatives, meaning that he will vacate his seat on the
WCRC Board. The vacancy will be filled by the Washtenaw County Board
of Commissioners (BoC). Commissioner Rutledge was recently one of the
"yes" votes on the 2-1 approval of the the Ford Blvd road diet. As
the BoC gets ready to appoint a new Road Commissioner to replace
Rutledge, we need to make sure they're selecting someone who will
consider all road users.

The Ann Arbor Chronicle reports that the BoC discussed the WCRC at
their meeting last week, and mentions Commissioners Prater and
Sizemore having concerns that the road diet was unwarranted, and
referencing the opposition petition by a nearby business. (Look to the
last third of the article.)

VVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVV

http://annarborchronicle.com/2@16/11/10/county-board—split-on—police—...
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Please consider taking a moment to contact your BoC member (find them
here: http://www.ewashtenaw.org/government/boc) and asking them to make
sure their new Road Commission appointment will consider the needs of
all road users. '

Vv VV VvV VYV

-Murph.

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups “"Washtenaw Bicycling and
Walking Coalition" group. _

To post to this group, send email to wbwc@googlegroups.com.

To unsubscribe from this group, send email to wbwctunsubscribe@googlegroups.com.

For more options, visit this group at http://groups.google.com/group/wbwc?hl=en.




Greens hields, Rachel

From: -Rapundalo, Stephen

To: Singleton, Sarah

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:21 PM
Subject: Read: Insurance Board Agenda - 11/18/2010

Your message

To: Horning, Matthew; Derezinski,. Tony; Rapundalo, Stephen
Cc: Elias, Abigail; West, Robert; ‘jack_tallerico@ajg.com’
Subject: Insurance Board Agenda - 11/18/2010

- Sent: 11/15/2010 5:13 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 .8:21 PM.



Greenshields, Rachel

From: Ryan Stanton [stant1rj@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:10 PM

To: B Higgins, Marcia

Subject:= Re: can | get a copy of what you just read?

Wait, X see it's on the city's site now. Sorry.

On Mon, Nov 15, 2010 at 8:08 PM, Ryan Stanton <stantlri@gmail.com> wrote:
> -- : : ,
> Ryan J. Stanton ,

> AnnAr-bor.com digital journalist

> 734.623 work '

>
>
> wherelightstandsstill.blogspot.com
> twitter.com/ryanjstanton

> facebook.com/ryanjstanton

5 -

Ryan J. Stanton
AnnArbor.com digital journalist
734.623 .2529 (work)

wherelightstandsstill. blogspot-. com
twitter .com/ryanjstanton
facebook.com/ryanjstanton



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Ryan Stanton [stant1rji@gmail.com)
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:09 PM
To: Higgins, Marcia

‘Subject: can | get a copy of what you just read?

Ryan 3J. Stan_ton
AnnArbor.com digital journalist
ork

wherelightstandsstill.blogspot.com
twitter .com/ryanjstanton
facebook. com/ryanjstanton



Greenshields, Rachel

From: - Derezinski, Tony

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
“Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:09 PM
Subject: Read: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Your message

To: *City Council Members (All)

Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses
Sent: 11/15/2010@ 7:19 PM ' '

was read on 11/15/2010 8:09 PM.



Greenshields, Rachel

_From: - Taylor, Christopher (Council)

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline _
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:08 PM

Subject: 'Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To:  Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski,
Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten; Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie;
Wondrash, Lisa - ' '

 Subject: DC-3 added to packet link
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 8:08 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel

From: v Derezinski, Tony

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:08 PM
Subject: Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To: Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere; Sabra; Dempkowski ,
Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten; Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie;
Wondrash, Lisa

Subject: DC-3 added to packet link

Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM

was read on 11/15/201@¢ 8:08 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Teall, Margie

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 8:08 PM
Subject: 'Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To: Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski,

' -Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten; Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie;
Wondrash, Lisa '

Subject: DC-3 added to packet 1link

Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 8:08 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel |

* From: "~ Anglin, Mike
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:52 PM

Subject: Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To: Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski,
Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten; Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Chrlstopher (Council); Teall, Mar‘gle,
Wondrash, Lisa

Subject: DC-3 added to packet link

Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:52 PM.



- Greenshields, Rachel

From: , Briere, Sabra

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:46 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: RE: public commentary reserved time

Thank you. Normally, | wouldn’t have the rules right in front of me!

Sabra Briere

First Ward Council member
995-3518 (home)
734-714-2237 (work)

From: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:45 PM
To: Briere, Sabra

Subject: RE: public commentary reserved time

They called in the morning, but we hold their names until 1pm giving priority to those on agenda
items who called until 1. At 1pm, the non-agenda speakers are added to the sign-up list if there
are still slots available. The first alternate (DS-12) called after 1pm so he did not get priority.

Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk
City Clerk's Office | City of Ann Arbor |100 North Fifth Ave., Second Floor - Ann Arbor - MI - 48104
734.794.6140 (O) - 734.994.8296 (F) |

jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org

B% Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.

From: Briere, Sabra

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:42 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: public commentary reserved time

When did Ms. Morrison and Mr. Herskovitz sign up to speak?
From the Council rules:

'On the morning of the regular meeting of the City Council the City Clerk shall sign up
persons interested in speaking during the time designated as Public Commentary -
Reserved Time as follows: , .

a. Between 8 a.m. and 1 p.m. all ten speaking times will be available to persons
wishing to address council on agenda items.

b. After 1 p.m. on that same day speakers wishing to address council on any

matter will be signed up strictly on a first come first serve basis for any

-remaining times. Two alternates may also be designated.

Sabra Briere

First Ward Council member
995-3518 (home)
734-714-2237 (work)



Greenshields, Rachel

.From: ' Briere, Sabra

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:45 PM
Subject: : Read: RE: public commentary reserved time

Your message
To: Briere, Sabra
Subject: RE: public commentary reserved time
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:45 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:45 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent; Monday, November 15, 2010 7:45 PM
“To: ' Briere, Sabra

Subject: RE: public commentary reserved time

" They called in the morning, but we hold their names until 1pm giVing priority to those on agenda
items who called until 1. At 1pm, the non-agenda speakers are added to the sign-up list if there
are still slots available. The first alternate (DS-12) called after 1pm so he did not get priority.

Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk

City Clerk’s Office | City of Ann Arbor |100 North Fifth Ave., Second Floor - Ann Arbor - MI - 48104
734.794.6140 (O) - 734.994.8296 (F) |

jbeaudry@a2aov.org | www.a2gov.org

B § Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.

From: Briere, Sabra

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:42 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: public commentary reserved time

When did Ms. Morrison and Mr. Herskovitz sign up to speak?
From the Council rules:

On the morning of the regular meeting of the City Council the City Clerk shall sign up
~ persons interested in speaking during the time designated as Public Commentary -
Reserved Time as follows:

a. Between 8 a.m. and 1 p.m. all ten speaking times will be available to persons
wishing to address council on agenda items. . '

b. After 1 p.m. on that same day speakers wishing to address council on any

matter will be signed up strictly on a first come first serve basis for any

remaining times. Two alternates may also be designated.

Sabra Briere

First Ward Council member
995-3518 (home)
734-714-2237 (work)



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Briere, Sabra

To: : Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:42 PM
Subject: Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To: Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski,
Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten;. Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie;

~ Wondrash; Lisa '
Subject: DC-3 added to packet link
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:42 PM.



- Greenshields, Rachel

. From: Briere, Sabra
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:42 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Subject: public commentary reserved time

When did Ms. Morrison and Mr. Herskovitz sign up to speak?
From the Council rules:

On the morning of the regular meeting of the City Council the City Clerk shall sign up
- persons interested in speaking during the time designated as Public Commentary -
Reserved Time as follows:

a. Between 8 a.m. and 1 p.m. all ten speaking times will be available to persons
wishing to address council on agenda items.

b. After 1 p.m. on that same day speakers wishing to address council on any

matter will be signed up strictly on a first come first serve basis for any

remaining times. Two alternates may also be designated.

Sabra Briere

First Ward Council member
995-3518 (home)
734-714-2237 (work)



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Kunselman, Stephen

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:40 PM
Subject: Read: DC-3 added to packet link

Your message

To:  Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski ,
Angela A; Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke,
Carsten; Kunselman, Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna;
Schopieray, Christine; Smith, Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie;
Wondrash, Lisa :

Subject: DC-3 added to packet link

Sent: 11/15/2010 7:38 PM :

was read on 11/15/2010 7:40 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Briere, Sabra

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline :

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:40 PM

Subject: Read: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Your message

To: *City Council Members (All) _

Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:19 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:40 PM.



Greenshields, Rachel

From,:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

The packet has been

Beaudry, Jacqueline _

Monday, November 15, 2010 7:38 PM

Anglin, Mike; Beaudry, Jacqueline; Bowden (King), Anissa; Briere, Sabra; Dempkowski, Angela A;
Derezinski, Tony; Fraser, Roger; Hieftje, John; Higgins, Marcia; Hohnke, Carsten; Kunselman,
Stephen; Postema, Stephen; Rapundalo, Stephen; Satterlee, Joanna; Schopieray, Christine; Smith,
Sandi; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Teall, Margie; Wondrash, Lisa '
DC-3 added to packet link :

updated to include DC-3.

Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk
City Clerk’'s Office | City of Ann Arbor 100 North Fifth Ave., Second Floor - Ann Arbor - MI - 48104
734.794.6 140 (O) - 734.994.8296 (F) |

jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org
5% Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.



~ Greenshields, Rachel

From: Taylor, Christopher (Council)

To: ' Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:36 PM _

Subject: Read: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Your message

‘To: *City Council Members (All) _

Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa :
Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marlhuana Uses
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:19 PM

was read on 11/15/201@ 7:36 PM.



_Greens hields, Rachel

From: Jack Tallerico [Jack_Tallerico@ajg.com]

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:29 PM
To: Singleton, Sarah
Cc: Horning, Matthew; Derezinski, Tony; Rapundalo, Stephen Elias, Abigail; West, Robert

Subject: Re: Insurance Board Agenda - 11/18/2010

Sara I will be out of the country and.will not be there for the meeting.
Sent from my iPad

- On Nbv 15,2010, at 5:11 PM, "Singleton, Sarah" <SSingleton@a2gov.org> wrote:

Saran S ing[etoﬁ

Risk Specialist/Assistant to CFO

City of Ann Avbor

Financial and ﬂlcfministrativé Services
Phone: (734) 794-6500, ext. 45101

Risk:  (734) 794-6570

Fax: (734) 997-1271

<Insurance Board Agenda 111810.doc>

Coverage cannot be bound or altered via email. Please contact a licensed representative. If you have received this in error, please
delete and disregard this message.



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Jack Tallerico [Jack__TalIerico@ajg.com]

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:29 PM
To: ’ Singleton, Sarah
Cc: Horning, Matthew; Derezmskl Tony; Rapundalo, Stephen; Elias, Ablgall West, Robert

Subject: Re: Insurance Board Agenda - 11/18/2010

Sara I will be out of the country and will not be there for the meeting.

Sent from my iPad

On Nov 15,2010, at 5:11 PM, "Singleton, Sarah" <SSingleton@a2gov.org> wrote:

Sarah Singleton

Risk Sjoecia[ist/ﬂssistant to CFO

City of Ann Arbor

Financial and Administrative Services
Phone: (734) 794-6500, ext. 45101

Risk:  (734) 794-6570

Fax: (734) 997-1271

<Insurance Board Agenda 111810.doc>

Coverage cannot be bound or altered via email. Please contact a licensed representative. If you have received this in error, please
delete and disregard this message.



‘Greenshields, Rachel

#*

From: “Fraser, Roger

Sent: _ , Monday, November 15, 2010 7:23 PM

To: David Di Rita; Rapundalo, Stephen

Cc: Pollay, Susan; Dempkowski, Angela A; Stacy Fox
Subject: RE: Suggested Timeline

Great! Hopefully we can have confirmation by the end of the day tomorrow.

734-794-6110

From: David Di Rita [mailto:ddirita

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:20 PM

To: Fraser, Roger; Rapundalo, Stephen -

Cc: Pollay, Susan; Dempkowski, Angela A; Stacy Fox
Subject: Re: Suggested Timeline

| believe Stacy is also available then.

From: Fraser, Roger <RFraser@a2gov.org>

To: Rapundalo, Stephen <SRapundalo@a2gov.org>
Cc: David Di Rita; Pollay, Susan <SPollay@a2dda.org>; Dempkowski, Angela A <ADempkowski@a2gov.org>

Sent: Mon Nov 15 17:59:20 2010
Subject: FW: Suggested Timeline

Let’s shoot for Tuesday morning.

Roger
734-794-6110
rfraser@a2qgov.org

From: David Di Rita [mailto:ddirita

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 5:26 PM
To: Fraser, Roger

Cc: Pollay, Susan; Stacy Fox

Subject: Re: Suggested Timeline

Tuesday morning would work for me.

From: Fraser, Roger <RFraser@a2gov.org>
To: David Di Rita

Cc: Susan Pollay <SPollay@a2dda.org>; Stacy Fox
Sent: Mon Nov 15 17:21:35 2010

Subject: Re: Suggested Timeline

Would you all be available for a meeting with the Advisory Committee at 8:00 or 8:30 onTuesday or Wednesday
morning next week? We will also need to check with the committee after we hear from you.



Sent from Roger's Iphone.

OnNov 14,2010, at 12:08 PM, "David D Rita" <ddirite | ||| NN v:ot-:

Roger

- Per your request, I wanted to share our thoughts on what we see as an actionable timeframe for this

project from the point we are at now. As a backdrop, and assuming that the City was prepared to
proceed on the basis of our recommendation, I thought referring to Valiant’s own proposed timeline was
a good starting point. They envisioned a roughly 18 month period from selection to finalization of all
aspects of the deal and its financing. Concurrent with that 18 month financing period they would be
proceeding with design and other necessary predevelopment activities such that a project could
commence construction within a month or two of closing on all financing and the transaction as a

whole. While this timeline might ultimately move around through our negotiation with them, it’s a good
place to start for discussion purposes. Assuming that window, I could envision the following cadence
of activities from today:

Finalization of recommendation and selection by Evaluation
Committee ) Month 1

Completion of Letter of Intent for presentation to Council with selection
Month 2 '

Coinpletion of Development Agreement (subject to financing and entitlements)
Month 6

Completion of Entitlement Process
’ Month 12

Completion of financing and other necessary transaction
documents _
Month 18

Commencement of Construction
Month 20

This is obviously highly simplified. For instance, we recognize that a deal of this complexity would
actually involve myriad negotiated agreements not specified on this timeline. The schedule assumes that

those agreements would be fully enumerated in the Development Agreement, and hammered out in the

period between execution of that document and the completion of the transaction (i.e. between months 6
and 18). A schedule such as this, would actually permit entitlement to slip quite a bit and still keep on

2



track with financing. Obviously, the extent and length of the entitlement process is a bit of an unknown
tous at this point. As for financing, my sense is that this team could actually move more swiftly than 1 8
months provided that we had nailed down the particulars of our deal to a sufficient degree.

Adppreciate your input, and in particular the specific work plan elements surrounding the various Council
approvals and entitlement process. ' '

Thanks

David M. Di Rita

The Roxbury Group | 2435 Guardian Building | 500 Griswold Street | Detroit, Michigan 48226



| Greens hields, Rachel

From: * Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:22 PM

To: Higgins, Marcia

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses
Marcia:

Are you sponsoring this resolution?

Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk
City Clerk's Office | City of Ann Arbor |100 North Fifth Ave., Second Floor - Ann Arbor - MI - 48104

734.794.6140 (0) - 734.994.8296 (F) | jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www. a2gov.org
B 3 Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.

From: Postema, Stephen.

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:17 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Cc: Higgins, Marcia

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Stephen K. Postema
Ann Arbor City Attorney

100 N. Fifth Ave
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107
(734) 794-6170 :

Internal number; 41889

From: McDonald, Kevin

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 2:47 PM

To: Postema, Stephen

Cc: Larcom, Kristen

Subject: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses




beorl st
Lid

Moratoirum Extensio
nRES. doc

Kevin 8. McDonald | Senior Assistant City Attorney :
- City of Arin Arbor |100 N. Fifth Avenue, PO Box 8647 | Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107
734.794.6183 Direct | 734.794.6170 Office | 734.994.4954 Fax | kmcdonald@a2gov.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information in this transmission is intended only for the individual or entity named above. It may be legally privileged and confidential. if
you have received this information in error, please notify me immediately and delete this transmission and any other documents, files and information transmitted. If the
reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying-of this communication or its contents is strictly

prohibited.



Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium on the Use of Property and Structures
in the City for Dispensing and Cultivating Marihuana

Whereas, on August 5, 2010, in Resolution #10-286, City Council imposed a temporary
moratorium on the initiation or expansion of the use of property and structures in the
City for dispensing and cultivating marihuana for a period of 120 days in conjunction

- with the study and revision of the City’s Zoning Ordinance or other ordinances regarding
- this issue; ’

Whereas, the temporary moratorium was imposed for the reasons stated in the
Resolution; andv '

- Whereas, The City Council would like additional time to consider the draft revisions to
the City’s Zoning Ordinance, to consider a licensing ordinance for marihuana
businesses, and to receive additional public commenft regarding these ordinances;

RESOLVED, That City Council extend the temporary moratorium for 60 days from the
original expiration date of December 3,2010 to January 31, 2011; and

RESOLVED, That the moratorium imposed by this resolution shall expire the earlier of
January 31, 2011, or upon the effective date of ordinance amendments approved by
City Council regarding the use of property or structures in the City for dispensing
marihuana and/or cultivating marihuana plants for medical or any other purposes.



Greerishie’lds, Rachel

From: . David Di Rita [ddirit
Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:20 PM.
~To: Fraser, Roger; Rapundalo, Stephen
Cc: Pollay, Susan; Dempkowski, Angela A; Stacy Fox
Subject: Re: Suggested Timeline

| believe Stacy is also available then.

From: Fraser, Roger <RFraser@a2gov.org>

To: Rapundalo, Stephen <SRapundalo@a2gov.org> :

Cc: David Di Rita; Pollay, Susan <SPollay@a2dda.org>; Dempkowski, Angela A <ADempkowski@a2gov.org>
Sent: Mon Nov 15-17:59:20 2010 ‘

Subject : FW: Suggested Timeline

Let’s sho ot for Tuesday morning.

Roger
734-794-6110

rfraser@ad2gov.org

From: David Di Rita [mailto:ddirita

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 5:26 PM
To: Fraser, Roger

Cc: Pollay, Susan; Stacy Fox

Subject: Re: Suggested Timeline

Tuesday morning would work for me.

From: Fraser, Roger <RFraser@a2gov.org>
To: David Di Rita

Cc: Susan Pollay <SPollay@a2dda.org>; Stacy Fox
Sent: Mon Nov 15 17:21:35 2010

Subject: Re: Suggested Timeline

Would you all be availéble for a meeting with the Advisory Committee at 8:00 or 8:30 onTuesday or Wednesday
morning next week? We will also need to check with the committee after we hear from you. ’

Sent from Roger's Iphone.

On Nov 14,2010, at 12:08 PM, "David Di Rita" <ddirita ||| ||| R vt

Roger

Per your request, I wanted to share our thoughts on what we see as an actionable timeframe for this
project from the point we are at now. As a backdrop, and assuming that the City was prepared to
proceed on the basis of our recommendation, I thought referring to Valiant’s own proposed timeline was

a good starting point. They envisioned a roughly 18 month period from selection to finalization of all
1



aspects of the deal and its financing. Concurrent with that 18 month financing period they would be
proceeding with design and other necessary predevelopment activities such that a project could
commence construction within a month or two of closing on all financing and the transaction as a

whole. While this timeline might ultimately move around through our negotiation with them, it’s a good

~ place to start for discussion purposes. Assuming that window, I could envision the following cadence

of activities from today:

Finalization of recommendation and selection by Evaluation
Committee Month 1

Completion of Letter of Intent for presentation to Council with selection
Month 2

“Completion of Development Agreement (subject to financing and entitlements)
Month 6

Completion of Entitlement Process
' Month 12

Completion of financing and other necessary transaction
documents :
Month 18

Commencement of Construction
' Month 20

This is obviously highly simplified. For instance, we recognize that a deal of this complexity would _
actually involve myriad negotiated agreements not specified on this timeline. The schedule assumes that
those agreements would be fully enumerated in the Development Agreement, and hammered out in the
period between execution of that document and the completion of the transaction (i.e. between months 6
and 18). A schedule such as this, would actually permit entitlement to slip quite a bit and still keep on
track with financing. Obviously, the extent and length of the entitlement process is a bit of an unknown
to us at this point. As for financing, my sense is that this team could actually move more swiftly than 18
months provided that we had nailed down the particulars of our deal to a sufficient degree.

Appreciate your input, and in particular the specific work plan elements surrounding the various Council
approvals and entitlement process. ' : ‘

Thanks



David M. Di Rita

The Roxbuty Group | 2435 Guardian Building | 500 Griswold Street | Detroit, Michigan 48226



B Greensf'hields, Rachel

From: Teall, Margie
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
~ Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:20 PM
Subject: : Read: Regolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Your message

To: *City Council Members (All)

Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Mor‘ator*lum regarding Marihuana Uses
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:19 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:20 PM.



Greenshields, Rachel

From: Rapundalo, Stephen

To: - Beaudry, Jacqueline '

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:19 PM

Subject: Read: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regardmg Marihuana Uses

Your message

To: *City Council Members (All)

Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses
Sent: 11/15/2610 7:19 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:19 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel

From: Kunselman, Stephen-

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline :

Sent: , Monday, November 15, 2010 7:19 PM

Subject: Read: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regardmg Marihuana Uses

Your message

To: *City Council Members (All)

‘Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa

Subject: - FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses
Sent: 11/15/2010 7:19 PM

was read on 11/15/2010 7:19 PM.



Greens hields, Rachel

| From: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: _ Monday, November 15, 2010 7:19 PM

To: *City Council Members (All)

Cc: Fraser, Roger; Bowden (King), Anissa

.Subject: FW:. Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk
City Clerk's Office | City of Ann Arbor [100 North Fifth Ave., Second Floor - Arin Arbor - MI'- 48104
7347794.6 140 (0) - 734.994.8296 (F) | jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org

[ T.hink Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.

From: Postema, Stephen

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:17 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Cc: Higgins, Marcia

Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Stephen K. Postema
Ann Arbor City Attorney

100 N. Fifth Ave
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107
(734) 794-6170

internal number: 41889

From: McDonald, Kevin

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 2:47 PM

To: Postema, Stephen

Cc: Larcom, Kristen

Subject: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses




- ,-,h-.
L‘d M

Moratbirum Extensio
nRES.doc

'Kevin S. McDonald | Senior Assistant Clty Attorney
City of Ann Arbor [100 N. Fifth Avenue, PO Box 8647 | Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107
734 794.6183 Direct | 734.794.6170 Office | 734.994.4954 Fax | kmcdonald@a2gov.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE The information in this transmission is intended only for the individual or entity named above. it may be legally privileged and confidential. if
you have received this information in error, please notify me immediately and delete this transmission and any other documents, files and information transmitted. If the
reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication or its contents is strictly

prohibited.



Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium on the Use of Property and Structures
in the City for Dispensing and Cultivating Marihuana '

Whereas, on August 5, 2010, in Resolution #10-286, City Council imposed a temporary
moratorium on the initiation or expansion of the use of property and structures in the

- City for dispensing and cultivating marihuana for a period of 120 days in conjunction
with the study and revision of the City’s Zoning Ordinance or other ordinances regarding
this issue; o

Whereas, the temporary moratorium was imposed for the reasons stated in the
Resolution; and

‘Whereas, The City Council would like additional tfme to consider the draft revisions to
the City’s Zoning Ordinance, to consider a licensing ordinance for marihuana
businesses, and to receive additional public comment regarding these ordinances;

RESOLVED, That City Council extend the temporary moratorium for 60 days from the
original expiration date of December 3,2010 to January 31, 2011; and

RESOLVED, That the moratorium imposed by this resolution shall expire the earlier of
January 31, 2011, or upon the effective date of ordinance amendments approved by
City Council regarding the use of property or structures in the City for dispensing
marihuana and/or cultivating marihuana plants for medical or any other purposes.



Greenshields, Rachel

From: Postema, Stephen

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 7:17 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Cc: Higgins, Marcia : ' .
Subject: FW: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

Stephen K. Postema
Ann Arbor City Attorney

100 N. Fifth Ave :
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107
(734) 794-6170

Internal number: 41889

From: McDonald, Kevin

-Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 2:47 PM

To: Postema, Stephen

Cc: Larcom, Kristen -

Subject: Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium regarding Marihuana Uses

MoratoirumExtensio
nRES.doc

Kevin S. McDonald | Senior Assistant City Attorney
City of Ann Arbor [100 N. Fifth Avenue, PO Box 8647 | Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107
734.794.6183 Direct | 734.794.6170 Office | 734.994.4954 Fax | kmcdonald@a2gov.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information in this transmission is intended only for the individual or entity named above. It may be legally privileged and confidential. If
you have received this information in error, please notify me immediately and delete this transmission and any other documents, files and information transmitted. If the

. reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication or its contents is strictly
prohibited.



Resolution to Extend the Temporary Moratorium on the Use of Property and Structures
' in the City for Dispensing and Cultivating Marihuana

Whereas, on August 5, 2010, in Resolution #10-286, City Council imposed a temporary
moratorium on the initiation or expansion of the use of property and structures in the
City for dispensing and cultivating marihuana for a period of 120 days in conjunction
with the study and revision of the City’s Zoning Ordinance or other ordinances regarding
this issue; '

Whereas, the temporary moratorium was imposed for the reasons stated in the
Resolution; and

Whereas, The City Council would like additional time to consider the draft revisions to
the City’s Zoning Ordinance, to consider a licensing ordinance for marihuana
businesses, and to receive additional public comment regarding these ordinances;

RESOLVED, That City Council extend the temporary moratorium for 60 days from the
original expiration date of December 3,2010 to January 31, 2011; and

RESOLVED, That the moratorium imposed by this resolution shall expire the earlier of
January 31, 2011, or upon the effective date of ordinance amendments approved by
City Council regarding the use of property or structures in the City for dispensing
marihuana and/or cultivating marihuana plants for medical or any other purposes.



~ Greenshields, Rachel

From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Your IBM Team [mktcmpid@us.ibm.com]
Monday, November 15, 2010 8:21 AM
Hieftje, John

Reminder: Smarter Government for a Smarter Planet - Virtual Briefing Center Event invitation

Smarter Government for o Smorrter Pldnet
Virtual Briefing Center Online Event

- November 17, 2010

9:30 a.m. - 200 p.m. EST

You are invited! IBM presents a thought-provoking, valuable and educational event

specifically tailored to the needs of today's governmental agencies and
representatives. Join us in the IBM Virtual Brleflng Center online, November 17, 2010
from 9:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. EST

This event is centered on the real-world needs, opportunities and pain points in the modern
governmental sector. We'll take a deep dive into the challenges that government agencies
and representatives experience every day—and present relevant information on IBM's
portfolio of solutions designed for your industry. At this exclusive online event, you can
discover the information you want—at your own pace. Visit virtual Knowledge Areas, speak
with industry and IBM subject matter experts, and network with your peers—right from the
comfort of your very own office or home. :

Join us in the virtual lobby on November 17th, 2010 from 9:30 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. EST
to:

o Listen to lively discussions on issues affecting government organizations today.

* Click on over to knowledge areas that interest you and discover at your own pace.
Choose from a wide variety of knowledge areas including: Customs & Immigration,
Defense, Managing Resources, Public Safety, Social Services & Social Security and
Sustainability. This is a powerful opportunity for you to gain a better understanding of
how IBM can help you be a part of a smarter government.

¢ Network with your peers.



This 2010 IBM Smarter Government for a Smarter Planet virtual online event is your chance
to gain a better understanding of how IBM can help you be a part of smarter government
solutions.

htu vents.unisfair.comirtfib ~governmentvhe |

Session #1:Capitalizing on Complexity: Insights from the [JERECEIC Kieliii-e=) 11
2010 Global Public Sector CEO Study speakers include;

The conversations in this session offer valuable insight into
the agendas and actions of global leaders who are coping
with and managing change—their most pressing challenge. In

- 2010, we identified a new primary challenge: complexity.
CEOs told us they operate in a world that is increasingly
volatile, uncertain, multi-faceted and structurally different.
Many shared the view that incremental changes are no longer
sufficient.

Session #2:Using analytics in the public sector€From
insights to actions to outcomes.

The IBM Institute for Business Value (IBV) is conducting a
global Public Sector study "Using analytics in the public
sector—From insights to actions to outcomes." This session
explores the use of analytics in this sector.

Session #3: Gain Insights, Optimize Resources and
Results

Camlme Fcashee

Public sector organizations today face the same challenge as
those in the private sector—the need do more with less. But
_they must do so under greater scrutiny from legislators and
the public and without the top-down authority that private -
companies can wield. A performance management approach
can help to improve outcomes and rebuild a sagging public
confidence in government. Today, government performance
management is made simple, efficient and effective by
solutions developed by IBM. Learn about them in this
session.

nient Program,
i y e Atfama '

Please be sure to check the Government Virtual Briefing

Center for updates on the speakers for the event.
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